

Telephone: (519) 376-4440 ext. 1247 Facsimile: (519) 371-0511

E-mail:

Website:

bbloomfield@owensound.ca www.owensound.ca

January 23, 2017

The Honourable Steven Del Duca Minister of Transportation 77 Wellesley Street West Ferguson Block, 3rd Floor TORONTO ON M7A 1A8

Dear Minister Del Duca:

Re: Gas Tax Funding Formula

City Council, at its meeting held on January 16, 2017 considered the above noted matter and the following Resolution No. R-170116-008 was adopted:

## "THAT City Council:

- forward a letter to the Ministry of Transportation 1. encouraging the provincial government to review the gas tax funding formula recognizing that there has been no increase since 2006 and that with the implementation of Cap and Trade January 1, 2017 it is more expensive for municipalities consuming the fuel; and
- 2. forward the subject letter to the Association of Municipalities of Ontario, all Ontario municipalities and the Bruce-Grey-Owen Sound M.P.P."

Thank you for your attention to this important matter.

Yours truly,

Briana Bloomfield, B.A. (Hons.)

Deputy Clerk

/bb

c: Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO)

All Ontario Municipalities

Bill Walker, M.P.P. Bruce-Grey-Owen Sound

Owen Sound City Council

K. Allan, Director of Corporate Services